I am writing in opposition to the proposals laid out in HF 590 & SF 413 to unnecessarily restrict voting in Iowa.

In the November 2020 election, 55% of voters in my communityClayton County voted by absentee. Voters exercised their rights regardless of their age, physical condition, concerns over COVID-19 exposure, or concern over possible bad weather on election day. These proposals would serve to substantially reduce their opportunity to exercise their constitutional rights.

The proposals appear designed to suppress voting rather than encourage it:


- Shortening the time period to request and receive absentee ballots at a time when the US Postal Service is purposely slowing down mail processing - and this is after the absentee ballot period was already reduced 11 days (in all a 45% reduction);


- Reducing the ability of county Auditors to utilize drop boxes, regardless of county size or population (Lee County has two county seats - where will the ONE drop box go?);


- Eliminating the ability of county Auditors to proactively assist citizens exercise their right to vote;


- Infringing upon the Home Rule authority of Iowa Counties;  


- Some have rationalized these changes as addressing "shady dealings" in heavily Black cities and repeated debunked and false claims that fraud was involved in the November 2020 election. Yet, there has been NO evidence that such events occurred - except among the anti-government extremists that attacked the U.S. Capitol on January 6th.


- Furthermore, there has been no evidence of any voter fraud affecting any election in Iowa in 2020 - nor at any time in the past.

I am also concerned the proposals allow unspecified "third party vendors" to purge voter lists without any oversight, review, or due process to the voter. As you are aware, these tactics have been used in other states to disenfranchise minority voters. 

These proposals are not based on addressing any problem - none of the elements of HF 590 and SF 413 can be traced to an issued that exists in Iowa !

These proposals must be rejected for what they are, efforts to undermine the Constitution of Iowa and rob Iowans of their right to vote.

Randall Laughead

35983 Highway 13

Strawberry Point, IA 52076

rlaughead@outlook.com

Please publish this item in the Open Forum:

Last November 55% of voters in Clayton County used absentee voting, yet the Iowa Legislature, citing nonexistent evidence of fraud, is considering changes to Iowa's voting laws to reduce absentee voting, allow outside groups to purge voting lists, restrict the Home Rule authority of county Auditors, and fine Auditors and election workers for encouraging the right to vote. Please contact our legislators and tell not to damage Iowa's reputation for free and fair elections.

 /s/ Randall Laughead

